## Peter T. Zuyus 41095 Dorothy Drive, Homer, AK 99603 email: ptzsr1@yahoo.com cell: 907-299-0539

Dec. 15, 2015

Senator Bill Stoltze
Alaska Capitol, Room 125
Juneau, AK 99801-1182

Re: Support for the Alaska Commission on Aging; Re-authorization

Dear Senator Stoltze,

Often we take the time to criticize, but seldom do we take to opportunity to praise good works, especially those of governmental agencies.

The Alaska Commission on Aging (ACoA) provides information and resources to everyday Seniors as well as many agencies at the borough and local level. Only a few boroughs have their own Senior agency and even those rely heavily on the ACoA to accomplish their support for the Senior community.

Personally, the ACoA has provided support and assistance with my efforts to create a Senior Commission for the Kenai Peninsula Borough. This effort should come to fruition in the near future.

In many cases, the ACoA is the only resource for Seniors to contact. The ACoA, its employees and Commissioners contribute to the enrichment of the lives of our Seniors and that enrichment, in many cases, extends both longevity and quality of life.

Please accept this letter as my request, recommendation, encouragement that you re-authorize the Commission, so that it may continue its great work on behalf of Alaska's Senior population. The ACoA advocacy and support of the Senior community is a necessity for all of us.

Thank you in advance for your support and re-authorization of such a necessary agency to the State of Alaska Senior community.

Sincerely,

Peter T. Zuyus Peter T. Zuyus Senior Citizen

cc: ACoA